COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET 2003/04

Introduction

At the meeting of Budget Scrutiny Committee on 2nd June 2004 members considered a report on the provisional revenue outturn for 2003/04. This report showed an underspend relating to the use of community committee budgets of £183,000 at 31st March 2004.  This report updates the financial position for community committees, taking into account commitments that have been approved by the committees.

Financial Position of Community Committees

Budgets delegated to community committees are made up of two elements: -

· Community Committee mainstream budget


· Community use of schools budget


The financial position in relation to these budgets was an underspend, as previously reported, of £183,000.  However, all community committees have approved a number of expenditure commitments in 2003/04 for which payment had not been made during the year.  In calculating the true available underspend to carry forward to 2004/05 these approved commitments need to be taken into account.

The revised position after allowing for commitments is :-

	
	Budget

2003/04
	Spend

2003/04
	Financial

Underspend

31/3/04
	Approved

Commitments
	Balance

Available

	
	£000
	£000
	£000
	£000
	£000

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Underspend brought forward

Mainstream Budget

Community use of schools

Total


	229

220

81

530
	321

26

347
	128

55

183
	102

22

124
	26

33

59


The analysis of expenditure and commitments for each community committee is shown at Appendix 1 and the detailed commitments approved by each committee are shown at Appendix 2.

The level of outstanding commitments at 31st March 2004 of £124,000 arise due to: -

· Projects such as CCTV schemes take time to be implemented

· Newsletters etc. that have been approved in the year but not yet produced

· Ongoing support e.g. sports development approved in the year but not yet provided

Community Committee Mainstream Budget

Community Committee budgets were initially devolved in 1999/2000 and are allocated on the basis of the population of each community committee area.  

Prior to 2003 additional sources of funding from SRB and Youth Action Key Fund were available. Priority was given to fund schemes from those sources.  This funding is no longer available which will place increased pressure on the mainstream devolved budgets.

During 2003/04 consideration was given to the way in which budgets are utilised by community committees and how those budget groups could utilise the budgets more strategically by relating them more closely to the needs of each area and the priorities outlined in the Community Action Plan for each area.  This work was informed by Community Pride, particularly their “Participating Budgeting” approach which has previously been reported to Budget Scrutiny Committee.

The current level of budgets devolved to community committees limits the degree to which a more strategic approach could be taken for the benefit of local communities and also their ability to take a longer term view.  The issue of community committee budgets is to be considered by Cabinet in the near future.

Community Use of Schools Budgets

Groups who wish to use school premises for their activities can apply to the Community Committees to fund the cost of using the school facilities (caretaking, cleaning etc.).

 This budget for 2003/04 was allocated to each area on the basis of historical usage.  It is proposed to change the basis of allocation to a population basis from 2005/06 at which stage it would seem logical to combine this budget with the mainstream budget for utilisation as considered appropriate by the community committee.  Members views in relation to this approach are welcomed.

Guidance and training

In order to provide appropriate support and guidance to members of community committees on the utilisation of their budgets it is proposed to update the current detailed guidance notes.  Consideration is also being given to the provision of training sessions for members of community budget committees.
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